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Dear Parents, 

Lanie Goldberger on behalf of PA to Principal 
Wednesday, 24 July 2013 4:21 PM 
PA to Principal 
Rabbi Smukler's Statement on the Sentencing of Mr David Kramer 

In relation to today's sentencing of Mr David Kramer, a past teacher in Yeshivah College from 1989 to 1992, justice 
has now been served and we hope that it acts as a deterrent for other offenders. We recognise that the effects of 
abuse are profound and we empathise with the victims and their families, and hope this sentencing will facilitate a 
degree of comfort and closure. 

We would like to reiterate once again our unreserved apology for any historical wrongs that have occurred. We 
continue to offer support and counselling to anyone who feels this will be of benefit to them. 

Today, at Yeshivah College, we employ absolute best practice and we are vigilant in ensuring the safety of the most 
-i vulnerable members of our community- our children. We believe it is most effective to approach Child Protection 

from multiple perspectives: 

,\ 
- ' 

• Staff: We have robust policies and practices accompanied by highly effective training that ensures all our 
staff support child protection and are vigilant in dealing with suspected abuse and in mandatory 
reporting. All staff undergo screening before employment. 

• Students: We empower our students by training them in age appropriate protective behaviours and 
fostering resilience. Even so, it is always, and will always be the responsibility of the protective adults in 
their environment to ensure and uphold their safety. 

• Parents: We educate and empower parents to be vigilant, develop healthy two way communication with 
their children regarding protective matters, and to partner with the school to reinforce safety practices. 

• Community: We have established strong connections and close working relationships with all relevant 
Government and support services, in particular with the Victoria Police and the Department of Human 
Services (OHS). 

Yeshivah sincerely regrets and unreservedly apologises for not informing the Police at the time the allegations 
arose. If any allegations were to arise today, they would be immediately reported to the Police and the relevant 
authorities. 

Keeping a community 'safe' is a verb not a noun; it requires constant effort, and together it can be achieved. 

Sincerely, 

Rabbi Yehoshua Smukler 
Principal Yeshivah - Beth Rivkah Colleges 
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